
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
28th May 2021 
 
Dear Parents and Carers 
 
Final week for Year 11: 7th-11th June 2021 
 
I am writing to outline plans for the last week of compulsory attendance for Year 11, which will see the final 
gathering of evidence for Teacher Assessed Grades and a celebration for the cohort of their time at Six Villages, as 
we say good-bye to them on Friday 11th June. 
 
Monday 7th June to Wednesday 9th June: there will be a final collection of evidence to support Teacher Assessed 
Grades on these days. It is essential that all students attend on these days to ensure that all our students have had 
a fair chance to complete final assessments and that any evidence that can support their Teacher Assessed Grades 
has been collected. 
 
We are also happy to support transition to Sixth Form for those students who have been invited to their next 
education providers; however, students should ensure that they liaise with their teachers to discuss any pending 
work.   
 
Student Guide to Awarding in Summer 2021 
The DfE has issued a very clear Ofqual guide to the awarding of Teacher Assessed Grades. Please click on the 
following link to view it: 
https://assets.publishing.service.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/986351/21-
6780_Student_guide_to_awarding_in_summer_2021_-_accessible.pdf 
 
There is also a further guide from the Joint Council for Qualifications (JCQ): https://www.jcq.org.uk/wp-
content/uploads/2021/03/JCQ-Guidance-for-Students-and-Parents-on-Summer-2021.pdf 
 
Mrs Sharma, our Vice Principal, remains available to answer any queries you may have and can be contacted on 
asa@ormistonsixvillages.org.uk.  
 
Year 11 celebrations 
As in previous years, we will be giving our Year 11 students a celebratory ‘send off’ with arrangements as follows:  
 
Thursday 10th June 
Periods 1-4:  Lessons of enriched curriculum (or evidence gathering if necessary)  
Period 5: Leavers photographs  
 
There will be an opportunity for photographs to be taken in the sports hall to replace the formal photographs 
scheduled for earlier this year which were not able to take place.  
 
Students will also be able to have friendship group photographs taken at this time. Photographs will then be 
available digitally and will also be included in the year book.  
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Friday 11th June  
Periods 1-3:  Lessons of enriched curriculum (or final evidence gathering) 
Period 4: Shirt signing in the Sports Hall; there will also be a reward of an ice cream truck serving the students 

at this time. Vegan and lactose-free options will be available.   
Period 5: Leavers assembly with fun awards and a reflection of our students’ time at Six Villages.  
 
Students will be issued with a sign-off sheet which must be completed and return by the end of Wednesday 9th 
June. The sign-off sheet will confirm that students have:  
 

● Completed all assessments and provided all requested evidence to each subject teacher 
● Returned any laptop and dongle they have been lent while working from home this year. 
● Returned any library books they have borrowed. 
● Returned any textbooks or revision guides they have been lent. 
● Returned their locker keys to main reception. 

 
Please note: Prom tickets will be issued when the completed sign-off sheet is handed in to me.  
 
Prom – Friday 2nd July 
We look forward to welcoming students who have tickets to their Prom on Friday 2nd July, 6.00pm - 10.00pm at Six 
Villages Academy. 
 
Results Day 
Year 11 students are invited to collect their results on Thursday 12th August at 11.00am. Subject to government 
guidelines, parents are welcome to accompany their children and further details on the format of result collection 
will be issued nearer the time.  
 
Year books will also be given out to students on this day as a memento of their time with us here.  
 
Thank you 
Finally, our students have worked hard and we look forward to a productive and celebratory final week after half 
term. I would like to take this opportunity to thank you for your continued support during your child’s time with us 
at the academy. It has been my genuine privilege to work as Director of Learning for this year group and I wish them 
all every future success and happiness.  
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Ms. Molineaux-Inglis 
Director of Learning Year 11 
 


